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Central Pomona No. 1

Central Pomona No. 1 will support its Subordinate/Community 
Granges through programs and activities by actively contributing 
it talents and resources.  Central Pomona supports local, State and 
National charities; educational and youth programs.

MISSION STATEMENT

Southington No. 25

Meriden No. 29

Higganum No. 124

Hemlock No. 1821
✓

✓

✓

MERIDEN GRANGE #27
Corr:  M. Harrison
 Happy 2015 Grangers,
 We are wishing all a happy 
& healthy new year. As I write 
this we have had a mild winter 
season so far & only one tough 
driving day. Our neighbor 
had a driver jump the curb & 
smash into the stone wall. It 
was not a large snowfall storm, 
but the road conditions were 
not good. Our ecology & safety 
reporter, Mike told us all about 
the chemicals that the DOT 
have put on the roads & all the 
damage they are causing.
 We welcome you to our 
Feb 13th meeting. Just 
in time for Valentine’s 
Day the Program will be 
Sugar, sugar. We also 
would like to remind all 
that the Meriden Grange 
is celebrating our 130th 
anniversary on March 27th. 
Check out our Facebook 
page for upcoming info. 
We are planning a supper, 
hopefully corned beef in 

March.
 Just  a  reminder  for 
those who find the winter 
a long,long season, the 
time between Halloween 
& Christmas is about 2 
months so hopefully the 
winter will breeze by. 

HIGGANUM GRANGE #124
Corr:  Barbara Smith
 Higganum Grange 
wishes everyone a Happy 
Valentines Day.  We 
meet the first Friday of 
the month at 7:00 P.M.  
Refreshments are served.

HEMLOCK GRANGE #182
Corr:  Maureen 
Sanborn
Feb. 13:  Adirondacks
Feb. 27:  Omit (Unless 
first meeting of the month 
is canceled)
 Coffee and refreshments 
will be served following the 
meeting. 

Alma Graham
Legislative Director

Legislative@ctstategrange.org

Legislatively Speaking

 At the recent Northeast 
Regional Grange Leaders 
Conference in Portsmouth 
NH, the legislative directors 
met with Burton Eller who is 
the present National Grange 
Legislative Director.  Burton 
has many years of legislative 
experience and is very 
informed on what is going on 
in Washington.  He believes 
that this coming year will be 
a busy one.  We now have a 
new mix in the legislature 
with the Republicans now 
controlling both the House 
and Senate.  This increases 
the chance that we will see 
more bills passed by both 
chambers and reaching the 
President’s desk.  He also 
believes that we will see more 
Presidential vetoes.
 This is also a non-election 
year so that the Congress will 
be more willing to discuss 
major issues before the 
Presidential election season 
starts next January.  
 Eller informed us of 
some of the issues that he 
feels that Congress will 
be addressing this coming 
year.  Many of these issues 

are not issues that the 
National Grange will be 
addressing but he expects 
that we will be hearing a lot 
about them.
 The President recently 
announced that he wishes 
to end the embargo on 
Cuba and presented some 
executive actions which 
would increase trade with 
Cuba.
 The Keystone pipeline 
which will move oil from 
Canada to the Gulf is in the 
process of being built with 
the first three phases almost 
completed.  The fourth 
phase will connect Alberta 
Canada to Nebraska and is 
controversial as it will pass 
over a major aquafer in 
Nebraska.  The President is 
threatening to veto this bill 
if it passes.
 A f fordab le  Care  or 
“Obama Care” is still in the 
implementation process.  
This year businesses with 
over 100 employees will 
be required to offer health 
insurance and doctors who 
treat Medicare patients 
will see a 43% reduction in 
reimbursements.
  Many states are starting 
to  address  GMO food 
labeling.  The feeling is 
developing that there should 
be national guidelines 
instead of individual state 
requirements.  We discussed 
the options of labeling those 
foods that do not have GMO 

ingredients included as 
opposed to having to label 
all GMO ingredients in 
foods.
 One of the most promising 
areas of compromise may 
be with trade agreements.  
Washington has not been 
able to agree on any major bi-
partisan trade agreements 
in years.  The Fast-track 
P r o m o t i o n  A u t h o r i t y 
(TPA), the Trans-Pacific 
Partnership (TPP) and the 
Transatlantic Trade and 
Investment Partnership 
(TIIP) all have a chance of 
being resolved this present 
session.
 We will also be seeing 
Tax reform addressed.  The 
two sides agree that we 
do need major tax reforms 
but they are still far away 
from agreements.  It is 
possible that we will see 
discussions on the corporate 
tax rates, international 
taxes, individual income 
taxes and gas taxes.
 Eller sent out a National 
Grange Policy Updates 
and News newsletter on 
January 7, 2015 with much 
more information on these 
topics that I summarized.  
I recommend that you read 
his full National Grange 
policy update.  If you would 
like a copy of it, email me 
at legislative@ctstategran
ge.org and I will forward it 
on to you.  I hope to have 
this update added to the 
Legislative section on the 
State Grange web site.

 Below is an article sent to 
the National Grange from the 
Office of Postal Regulatory 
C o m m i s s i o n e r  R u t h  Y . 
Goldway.   The  National 
Grange also opposes reductions 
of service to rural America.  A 
sustainable and prospering 
postal service is a necessity for 
rural America; and we urge 
the USPS to vigorously pursue 
ways to keep the same quality 
service it presently provides.
 by  Pos ta l  Regula tory 
C o m m i s s i o n e r  R u t h  Y . 
Goldway
  Last week, the U.S. Postal 
Service reduced its service 
standards for First-Class mail, 
and eliminated nearly all 
overnight letter mail delivery.  
Most mail will be delivered 
in two to three days -- longer 
if weekends and holidays are 
involved.  During 2015, more 
than 80 processing plants 
serving small cities and rural 
areas throughout the nation 
will be closed in the Postal 
Service’s push to shrink its 
network. 
  The Postal Service has 
achieved considerable success 
in removing costs from the 
system during the last six 
years, at a time when mail 
volumes were in decline.  This 
latest round of operational 
cuts, however, threatens the 

U.S. Postal Service Cuts Ill-Considered
very integrity and concept of 
Universal Service -- the Postal 
Service’s primary obligation 
under the law. 
  These  measures  w i l l 
result in a two-tier patchwork 
network in which service to 
smaller cities and rural areas 
will be degraded much more 
than major urban areas.  This 
despite the fact that the law 
requires that postal customers 
in all areas be provided prompt, 
reliable and efficient services.  
The law also mandates that the 
Postal Service shall provide a 
maximum degree of effective 
and regular service to rural 
areas, communities and small 
towns where post offices are 
not self-sustaining. 
 Under the law, the Postal 
Service is required to give 
the highest consideration 
to the requirement for the 
most expeditious collection, 
transportation, and delivery 
of important letter mail. 
 While we have experienced 
increased access to electronic 
communications options, 
particularly in metropolitan 
areas, a great many American 
homes and businesses rely upon 
the mail.  It remains essential 
that all Americans can rely on 
a fundamental communication 
service and avenue of commerce 
that provides equal access 

and prompt service to all, 
regardless of region.  Binding 
the nation together is the 
founding principle of the Postal 
Service’s mandate. 
 The Postal  Service is 
moving ahead with these 
c h a n g e s  d e s p i t e  t h r e e 
cautionary reports:  a March 
2013 Management Advisory 
R e p o r t ;   a  S e p t e m b e r 
2012 Audit Report issued by its 
Office of Inspector General, and 
an Advisory Opinionproduced 
by the Postal Regulatory 
Commission in 2012. 
  The Inspector General 
in his reports called on the 
Postal Service to carefully 
evaluate actual measured 
cost savings and service 
impacts for the network 
changes implemented in 
2013 and 2014; to accurately 
and fully disclose to mailers 
and other stakeholders the 
savings resulting from closed 
facilities, and to provide a more 
reliable estimate of future 
changes during the notification 
process. 
  In  i ts  2012 Advisory 
Opinion, the Commission 
pointed out that by identifying 
the productivity levels of 
plants and by basing closures 
and processing rearrangements 
on measurable efficiency gains, 
the Postal Service could do 

better than in its original plan:  
save more money, maintain 
higher service  standard 
levels and keep more plants 
operating.  
  In fact, the Commission’s 
analys is  ind icated  that 
the Postal Service could 
undertake significant network 
improvements and reap large 
cost savings while preserving 
most current service levels.  As 
a result, the Commission urged 
the Postal Service to carefully 
review the first set of plant 
closings and service standard 
reductions before embarking 
on this second phase of closures 
and further reducing service.   
  Unfortunately, the Postal 
Service has not taken those 
important steps.  First, the 
Service has not publicly 
identified the impact on 
revenue and profit from the 
proposed changes.  Second, 
the Postal Service has not 
disclosed a robust, reliable 
figure for savings obtained from 
the first set of consolidations.  
Third, the Service has not 
identified projected savings 
from the second phase of 
consolidations. 
  An essential role of the 
Commission is to help ensure 
that the Postal Service provides 
adequate transparency and 
accountability, particularly 

where there may be a gap in 
the public record.  I believe 
that such a gap exists with 
regard to the proposed plant 
closings. 
  In August, 51 senators 
signed a bipartisan letter 
asking the Postal Service 
to delay these announced 
service changes and plant 
closings because of continuing 
uncertainty over the impact 
on the public.  The following 
month, 160 House members 
asked for a moratorium on 
the plant closures, expressing 
concerns over slowed mail. 
  At a time when the Postal 
Service is proudly promoting 
its Sunday delivery and same 
day package delivery offerings 
in major cities, it should not 
be impairing service in other 
parts of the country.  The 
Nation depends on a Postal 
Service that provides as 
consistent a level of service 
and pricing as possible to all 
Americans.  
  Before proceeding with 
these changes, the Postal 
Service should - at the very 
least - offer well-supported 
projections of the impacts on 
operational efficiency and solid 
estimates of financial savings 
before hastily embarking 
on this new round of cuts and 
closures.
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